

ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF POLICE SERVICES BOARDS "Commitment to Excellence in Civilian Police Governance

10 Peel Centre Drive, Brampton, Ontario L6T 4B9 Tel. 905-458-1488 1-800-831-7727 Fax 905-458-2260

July 8, 2015

The Honourable Madeleine Meilleur Attorney General Ministry of the Attorney General McMurtry-Scott Building, 720 Bay Street, 11th Floor Toronto, Ontario M7A 2S9

Dear Attorney General Meilleur,

Re: Emergency Resolution - Adequate Resourcing of the Special Investigations Unit (SIU)

In June of this year, the Ontario Association of Police Service Boards (OAPSB) held its Annual General Meeting and passed the following emergency resolution:

THEREFORE be it resolved that the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards respectfully requests the Attorney General to take such measures as may be necessary to improve the Timeliness of SIU investigations including, but not necessarily limited to providing such additional and other resources to the SIU as may be necessary to effectively and efficiently carry out its mandate.

I am writing to seek your action in this matter.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Executive Director, Fred Kaustinen, should you require any additional information or wish to discuss this matter further.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this resolution.

Yours truly

Russ Bain President, OAPSB

c.c. The Honorable Yasir Naqvi, Minister of Community Safety & Correctional Services
Chief Jeff McGuire, President, OACP
Fred Kaustinen, Executive Director, OAPSB